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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Board Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, November 17, 2011 at the MacTier Public Library at 7:00 p.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 
Tracey Fitchett

George Jones 
Mike Kennedy

Susan Stokes 
Ann Woods

Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent:
Charlotte Hardwicke, Mike McDermott & Teri Restemayer 
1. Approve agenda
Motion 11:53


To accept the Agenda for the regular meeting of November 17th, 2011.

Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by Susan Stokes


Carried

2. Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on October 20, 2011.
Motion 11:54


To accept the Minutes of the previous meeting of October 20, 2011.

Moved by Susan Stokes

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried
3.       Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest: None
4. Delegations: None
5. Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report-

 Honey Harbour- The circulation for October was 712.  Six classes visited the library with 89 students.  Staff is now running the Surfin’ Seniors Computer Class initiated by the Township.  There are between 6-8 people coming in for assistance.

Interviews were held on Wednesday, November 2nd.  Debbie Barkley was hired to replace Pam Eby and she will be starting on Friday, Nov. 18th.
MacTier- The circulation for October was 1060.  Fourteen classes with 297 students visited the library.  
Artist, Eileen Eenhoorn presented her painting of the MacTier Public Library to George Jones, Board Chair and CEO, Barbara Swyers on Tuesday, November 1st.  A plaque to commemorate this wonderful donation was presented to Eileen and is hanging under the painting.
Port Severn- Circulation for October was 212.  A total of 142 patrons visited the library.  The new shelving unit and bench were installed by the Wood Shop on Tuesday, November 8th.  Children’s materials have been put into the new shelving making more space in the other units for adult fiction.
Overview- The Provincial summer student grant of $630.00 was received.  
Staff had tea and cake for Pam Eby’s final day and presented her with a card and gift certificate for the spa at Christie’s Mill.  

Amanda and Jody have been trained to work in MacTier and Jody has received training in Port Severn.  Amanda will be trained in Port Severn later this month.
b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The Board reviewed the cheque register.
c)Committee Reports

i. Public Relations Committee-nothing to report at this time.
ii. Friends Committee-The General Meeting was postponed and the new date is Saturday, November 19th at 1 p.m.

d)Ontario Public Library Guidelines-working on reviewing and updating policies.

e)Strategic Plan-

             i.
Adult User Group-nothing to report.

             ii.

Honey Harbour PL-George will present the goals at the December meeting.
iii. Human Resources-The committee of Tracey, Charlotte and Barbara interviewed four candidates for the Clerk I position in MacTier on Wednesday, November 16th.  The committee also discussed the 2012 goals.
Tracey presented the 2012 goals to the Board.

iv. Port Severn-Ann is going to call a meeting of this committee.
v. Technology-Francine presented the 2012 goals to the Board.

f)JASI- Joint Automation Server Initiative- The library went live with Symphony Work Flows on Wednesday, November 16th.  This is a big learning curve for all staff.  The library is fortunate to have Amanda Mills working with us as she uses the same system in Tay Township Public Libraries.
g)Simcoe/Muskoka IT Partnership-Alex assisted with the launch of Work Flows.  He set up all of the scanners and Epson printers, posted the new online catalogue link for the website and set up the OPACs in-house.
h)Board/Staff/Volunteer Dinner-Thirty-five Staff, Volunteers and Board members attended the dinner that was enjoyed by all.
i)Accreditation-This work will continue into 2012.

j)Capacity Building Grant- Alex is getting quotes for the equipment to be purchased.

k)Budget 2012-The budget was sent to Treasurer, Jeff Lees by the deadline date of Nov. 4th.  
l)Bell Mobility phone-The Blackberry has been received by the CEO and the phone number has been sent to all staff and the board 

m)CEO Review-to be discussed in Closed Session
6. New or Other Business:
i)SOLS Trustee Meeting Report-George Jones reported on this meeting which took place at the new $16 million Bradford Public Library.  The next SOLS Trustee meeting will be in April at the new Orillia Public Library.  George asked Board Members to consider volunteering to represent the Board at these meetings.  One member is needed to attend three meetings per year.

ii)Fines/Fees for 2012: The fee structure was discussed.
Motion 11:55


To accept the updated Public Access Computer Policy.

Moved by Susan Stokes

Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

Motion 11:56


To accept policy increases in fines for late returns & overdue materials.

Moved by Mike Kennedy

Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

Motion 11:57


To accept an updated Circulation Policy.

Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by Susan Stokes


Carried

Motion 11:58

To rescind the Non-Resident fees for MacTier, Honey Harbour and Port Severn.  This will be re-evaluated in one year to determine a future policy.

Moved by Susan Stokes

Seconded by Mike Kennedy


Carried

iii)Preview of Elections for 2012: George asked members to think about the Chair and Vice-Chair positions to be elected at the January, 2012 meeting.
7. Closed Session: To discuss personal matters about an identifiable individual, including board Employees.
Motion 11:59

To enter into a Closed Session at 8:45 p.m. to discuss personal matters of an identifiable person, including staff and Board personnel.

Moved by Mike Kennedy

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

Motion 11:60


To rise from Closed Session with no report at 8:55 p.m.
Moved by Susan Stokes

Seconded by Mike Kennedy


Carried
8. Adjournment and a reminder of the next meeting on Thursday, December 15 at 7:00 p.m. at the  Port Severn Public Library in the Community Services Building.
A Christmas social will be held from 6:30 to 7 p.m. for all members.  Hope you can attend!

Motion 11:61

To adjourn the regular meeting of 17 November and to remind Board members of the next regular meeting to be held in Port Severn on 15 December 2011.

Moved by Mike Kennedy

Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

_ ___________________





As Approved:__________

Chairperson

 _____________________
 




As Amended:______________
Vice-Chair 

 

__________________




Motion # __________

Date
2

